Minutes from Executive Session-ESEBT

June 14th, 2010

Attendees

Mike Gunn David Jones

Susan Lindsey John Morrill

Molly Ringo Betsy Selders

Trustees reviewed compensation for Trust employees receiving stipends; finance-Darla Van Duren, secretarial-Kellee Newcomb.

Molly shared that this year there will be a 1.5% raise for all professional/technical employees of the Everett School District. Currently, Darla receives \$13,968; raise would boost it to \$14,177. Kellee receives \$1,992; with raise she would receive \$2,021.

Molly will talk with Kellee when she returns from vacation to review the actual number of hours she spends on Trust business. Molly stated that Kellee puts in a great deal of extra time attending to Trust business, gives considerable attention to detail.

David moved that stipends will reflect salary raises afforded to professional/technical employees on the district salary schedule. Mike seconded this motion.

The vote was approved unanimously.

Betsyselders

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

Betsy Selders

Secretary